
Carroll Alumni Association Meeting 

MINUTES 

November 30, 2023 

Call to Order/Welcome: Marc McNulty 

Roll Call/Introductions:  

Present: Julie (Hemmert) Weitz ’94, Katie (Frey) Klain ’65, Mary Ann Wendeln ’69, Mark Seiter ’72, Chris Youngerman 

’79, Patricia (Hattan) Buhrman ’80, Barb McCoy ’83, Carol (Dodaro) Brown ’86, Heidi (Willhelm) Garlow ’88, Rocky 

Twarek ’89, Marc McNulty ’94, Julie (LeMaster) Bey ’95, Elizabeth Glaser Rice ’01, Katy Harvey ’05, Nick Wahl ’07, Nick 

Herrin ’08, Lauren Dull ’10, Amy Gilmore ’11, Jillian (Heigel) Chaney ’13, Tyler Thompson ’14, Sam Dodson ’18 

Excused: Jan (Voss) Galiardo ’66, Jeannie (Heid) McManus ’66, Jack Glaser ’69, Jeff Graham ’74, Nan Christensen ’75, 

Helen (Cantrell) Wyskiver ’75, Sue (Sheetz) Graham ’76, Bob Miller ’76, Julie (Staton) Malesko ’93, Nell Sharp ’94, Angie 

(Stauffer) Bolin ’98, Gwyn (Fox) Stump ’99, Paul Huffman ‘04 

Prayer: Julie Weitz 

Approval of Minutes from 8/24/2023:   

 Approval: Carol Brown (motion); Mary Ann Wendeln (second) 

Treasurer Report         Julie Weitz   

 Current budget attached (covering period 8/1/2023-10/31/2023) 

Beginning Balance: $35,151.17 

Income $16,452.86 

Expenses (minus) $31,170.60 

Ending Balance $20,433.43 

 Current Carroll St. Pat’s Fest budget attached (covering period 6/1/2023-10/31/2023) 

Beginning Balance: $4,835.03 

Income: $1,500.00 

Expenses: $150.00 

Ending Balance: $6,185.03 

 Motion to approve: Barb McCoy motion; Nick Wahl second  

Unfinished Business: 

 2023 One Great Day of Giving/Thank you!     Julie Weitz  

o 1,351 total donors 

o $281 average gift 

o 183 1st time donors 

o Highest class participation – 1980 (12.4%) 

o Most money raised – 1965 ($31,005) 

o Most # of class donors – 1970 (24) & 1980 (24) 

o Thanks to all of you for your support of our Giving Day! 

 Top Golf Fundraiser        Paul Huffman 

o This is a new alumni social event we’re trying 

o Thursday night over Sunday afternoon – sometime in April 

o Have to have 30 people minimum – 6 per bay 

o Can we get a portion of the food sales? 

 Marketing/Alumni Social Media/Instagram Accounts    Julie Weitz 



o Preferable for alumni to be on current Carroll platforms rather than to have their own 

o Work with Michael Franz regarding posts/events 

o Nell work as a liaison – Katy, Amy, Marc, Jillian and Nick Herrin willing to help 

o Form a committee – have meeting with Michael to get more information how alumni can help 

New Business: 

 CHSAA Representative Renewals      Patty Buhrman 

o 1st terms: Lauren Dull ‘10 

o 2nd term: Amy Gilmore ‘11 

o 3rd term: Nick Wahl ‘07 

 Event Evaluations        Marc McNulty 

o Alumni Golf Outing (9/8) 

 $10,504.84 profit 

 Full course of 144 golfers – maxed out 5 years in a row 

 Very successful, self-sustaining event 

 Cherry House was a delicious breakfast and dinner 

 Approved to continue 

o Alumni Night Social/Homecoming After-Party (9/29) 

 Festive atmosphere in main gym – great DJ – but still only 113 attendees & deficit of $238.51 

 Move back to cafeteria – don’t rent tables 

 Work with athletic club to have a tailgate/BBQ beforehand instead? 

 Needs to promote on own without being combined in Alumni Weekend brochure – it gets lost in 

that brochure 

 Approved to continue, with reservations – still need to figure out how to make this a successful 

event, but it is important for reunion classes to offer this option for them 

o Distinguished Alumni Hall of Fame (9/30) 

 Attendance up this year – 193 attendees 

 Unexpected expenses at Hilton Garden Inn so we moved it to the Daniel J. Curran Place – much 

more affordable, beautiful facility, delicious food, but we needed to have someone at the door 

letting people in during the event 

 Nominate new candidates – need to promote this better on social media, etc. 

 We were within the budget of $4,000 (loss) – deficit of $2,267.63 

 Approved to continue 

Committee Updates: 

 Alumni Golf Outing Committee      B. Miller/P. Huffman 

 Alumni Mentoring Committee      Julie Bey 

 Awards and Recognition Committee     Gwyn Fox Stump 

 Athletic Hall of Fame Committee     C. Youngerman/J. Malesko 

 Scholarship Selection Committee/Alumni Display Window  Heidi Garlow 

 Special Events Committee      Sue Graham 

 St. Pat’s Fest Committee      Mike & Kathy Moddeman 

Questions/Open Discussion 

 Anyone who would like to be more involved – we would like to help you get in touch with the respective 

committee chairs. 

New Business Items for Next Meeting 2/22/2024: 

Adjourn: Marc McNulty 



CHSAA Committee Reports – November 30, 2023 

Alumni Golf Outing Committee              Bob Miller 

The 2023 Carroll Alumni Golf Outing was sold out once again with 144 golfers on Friday, September 8th.  The event was 
catered by Cherry House Café for both breakfast and dinner.  Proceeds from the event was $10,504.84 (see attached 
budgets and evaluation form).  Fun event once again! 

Alumni Mentoring Committee                                           Julie Bey 

Job Shadow Day continues to be well received by the student body and by alumni mentors alike.  It was held on 

Thursday, October 5th.  The following matches occurred: 

 Sophia Bruhn 2024 matched with Major Matthew Sturgeon 1989: Major of Police, City of Riverside 
 Lucy Buhrman 2024 matched with Dr. Greg Notestine 1971: Dentist, PedZ Dental 
 Jorja Burke 2025 matched with Dr. Kathleen Mohlman 1994: Veterinarian, Mason Family Pet Hospital 
 Sophia Burton 2024 matched with Lt. Matthew Beavers 1996: Police Officer, Dayton Police Department 
 Chase Collins 2024 matched with Lieutenant Kevin Shea: Dayton Fire Station 02 A 
 Josie Deschapelles 2025 matched with Dr Kathleen Mohlman 1994: Veterinarian, Mason Family Pet Hospital 
 Isabella Fisher 2024 matched with Harley Severt 2012: Dean of Nursing, Ohio Institute of Allied Health 
 Coleman Fox 2024 matched with Major Matthew Sturgeon 1989: Major of Police, City of Riverside 
 Samantha Frederick 2025 matched with Major Matthew Sturgeon 1989: Major of Police, City of 

Riverside (FRIDAY instead) 
 Sophia Fullenkamp 2025 matched with Justin Mosher 2003: Gas Operations Supervisor, Centerpoint Energy 
 Megan Gantner 2024 matched with Matt Joseph 1990: Dayton City Commissioner, City Hall 
 Aliya Glaunsinger 2026 matched with Mr. Joe Hampton: 6th grade science teacher, Spinning Hills Middle School 
 Justin Greguoli 2025 matched with Cindy Ryan 1992: Controller/Director of Accounting Services, Sinclair 

Community College 
 Ruby Gross 2025 matched with Betsy Carnevale 1990: Pharmacist, Kettering Health Pharmacy – Beavercreek 
 Cayla Harris 2025 matched with Jennifer Shoup 1995: Business Owner, The Piano Preparatory School 
 Evelyn Hong 2025 matched with Stephanie Herbst Midlam 1989: Quality Engineer, Enjet Aero 
 Theodore Hubbard-Thompkins 2025 matched with Christopher Caldwell: Sr. Software Engineering Manager, 

MileTwo 
 Jack Isaacs 2024 matched with Chelsea Weitz 2010: Police Officer, Dayton Police Department (Thurs night at 

8:20 pm instead)  
 Mallory Johnson 2025 matched with Robert Walter 2002: Attorney, Horenstein, Nicholson & Blumenthal, LPA 
 Emie Justice 2024 matched with Christopher Caldwell: Sr. Software Engineering Manager, MileTwo 
 Sky Londergan 2025 matched with President Matt Miller: Auto Body Tech/Service Advisor, Carl's Body Shop 
 Sophia Moon 2025 matched with Cindy Frantz Ryan 1992: Controller/Director of Accounting Services, Sinclair 

Community College 
 Lindy Onder 2025 matched with John Hurst, Dayton Fire Station 14 A 
 Bri Pachin 2024 matched with Mrs. Margie Bauer Christie 1985: Executive Director, Dayton Right to Life 
 Maggie Poor 2024 matched with Sean Harshman 2001: Analytical Chemistry Team Lead, Research Scientist at 

WPAFB Air Force Research Laboratory 
 Sarah Price 2024 matched with Mrs. Patti Read Rueber 1987: Teacher, St. Helen School 
 Isaiah Riby-Williams 2024 matched with Cameron Weitz 2018: Graphic Designer, World Digital Imaging 
 Gabrielle Sandlin 2025 matched with Lt. Matthew Beavers 1996: Police Officer, Dayton Police Department 
 Vincint Sefic 2025 matched with Major Matthew Sturgeon 1989: Major of Police, City of Riverside (FRIDAY 

instead) 
 Thomas Snyder 2024 matched with Dr. Renee Goff 2002: Clinical Psychologist, Orchid Wellness & Mentoring  
 Graham Spencer 2025 matched with Matt Davies 1994: Senior Aerospace Engineer, University of Dayton 

Research Institute 
 Ava Treon 2025 matched with John Hurst, Dayton Fire Station 11 A 
 Anthony Wolfe-Smith 2024 matched with John Hurst, Dayton Fire Station 15 A 



 Tessa Zimmerman 2025 matched with Cindy Frantz Ryan 1992: Controller/Director of Accounting Services, 
Sinclair Community College 

 

The monthly Passing the Torch Alumni Speaker Series began in the classroom in October.  It will continue through April 

and we look forward to many more interesting discussions.  Speakers so far include the following: 

● Tuesday, October 24: Jason Casebolt ‘97, Director of Product Development Quality, The Boeing Company 
Commercial Airplanes Division (Engineering/Aerospace/Business Management) – virtual via zoom 

● November was intended to be a healthcare professional; currently trying to figure out a date that will work 
for Dr. Adrienne Perfilio ‘98  

 
Awards & Recognition Committee                                     Gwyn Fox Stump 

The Distinguished Alumni Hall of Fame ceremony was Sept 30th at the University of Dayton Curran Place.  It was a great 
event and all of the new HOF inductees seemed to have a great time.  Emceed by Cheryl McHenry ’74, 193 people 
attended and the committee stayed within the budget (see attached budgets and evaluation form).  Please continue to 
nominate those who are eligible for future years! 

Athletic Hall of Fame Committee                                    Chris Youngerman & Julie Malesko 

The following individuals will be inducted into the Athletic Hall of Fame the weekend of October 18-19, 2024: Patrick 
Barrentine wrestling 2003; Jeff Popella soccer 2006; Jordan Jennewine cross country & track 2007; Andrew Trick cross 
country & track 2009; Jonathan Buschur soccer 2010; Kelley Austria basketball 2012; Jonah Rieman swimming 2013; 
Donna Palivec special 1970; and 2010 Boys State Soccer Team.  We are now working on the information that will be in 
Reflections and the inductee posters.  Working on getting their ring sizes, color of stone for ring and T-shirt size. 

Alumni Scholarship Committee              Heidi Garlow 

Students have until December 1st to submit an application.  We will meet the Saturday after New Year’s to choose the 
winners.  If you have any interest in helping please let me know.  Contact Heidiwg16@gmail.com or my cell 937-684-
7777.  Please remember that if you have a family member that is submitting an application, you can’t serve on the 
selection committee. 

Alumni Window Display               Heidi Garlow 

I will be switching out the alumni window sometime in mid-December.  Once we have figured out the date/time I will let 
you all know.  I am still trying to figure out the theme.  I am considering a school spirit window.  Showcasing senior grad 
T-shirts, our mascot, fight song, school song, Torch runners, flag patrol, etc.  Maybe history of how we were named.  Just 
an idea.  I am open for suggestions. 

Special Events Committee               Sue Graham 

 The Homecoming After-Party (formerly called Alumni Night Social) was held on Friday, September 29th from 
8:30-11:30 pm in the main gym.  The atmosphere and food was perfect but more attendance is needed.  113 
people attended (see attached budgets and evaluation form for additional info).   

 The Mass in Memory of Deceased Alumni & Faculty was held in the Carroll chapel on Sunday, October 1st at 
11:00 am.  Fr. Jim Manning ’66 presided and the candle procession turned out well.   

 
Carroll St. Pat’s Fest Committee              Mike & Kathy Moddeman 

St. Pat’s Fest, scheduled for March 8-9, is going along well and as planned.  We have been having several meetings with 
groups such as kitchen, fundraising, silent auction, logistics, tent/entertainment, etc.  Plan to meet with 
Leprechaun Land, publicity, fundraising, and drink booths during December.  We could use more fundraisers if anyone is 
interested in soliciting for sponsorships or silent auction items (feel free to take a few sponsor brochures to share with 
others).  Let us know if you’re willing to be more involved on the committee or chair a booth.  Please encourage all 
alumni to attend and volunteer.   

mailto:Heidiwg16@gmail.com

